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Leering at Faye’s exquisite face and her fantastic body, Sean had taken a liking to her almost instantly.

However, he was also aware that he would be signing his own death warrant if he ever revealed his true
feelings. As a result, he hastily shifted his eyes away from her and admitted truthfully, “Ms. Carter, I won’t go
back on what I promised you, naturally. Of course, that is on the condition that you fulfill your end of the
deal.”

Faye bit her lower lip. “I will abide by your arrangements and do exactly as you tell me!”

As soon as the words left her lips, Faye’s heart was heavy with sorrow and agony. She was such a proud
woman, yet she had to stoop as low as selling her body now.

Sean furrowed his brows upon seeing the state Faye was in. He was slightly displeased so he said, “Ms. Carter,
you have to work this out. It was your family who wanted to loan the money from me, and it’s not like I’m
forcing you to do this. This is a matter of mutual consent, so don’t make it seem as though I’m the one

perpetrating a heinous crime! This is your job, so please be professional and don’t parade your reluctance!”

Faye’s body trembled, lowering her head to stop her tears from flowing.

Ding! The elevator jingled as it arrived. Sean walked out as he spoke, “I can tell you one thing. I wasn’t the
one who promised to loan you the money to your family, the new chairman of Violet Vision Media Corp is.
You’re lucky you’re receiving our chairman’s good graces. If you serve him well, you’ll enjoy endless fame
and fortune from here on out. On the other hand, if you happen to fail, don’t even think about getting
anywhere close to the three million dollars! Your family won’ t be able to survive in Waltz City either!”

Sean was emanating an aura of hostility as he talked down to Faye in a sour tone of voice, which made Faye
shiver involuntarily.



After slowly composing herself from his vicious remarks, she quickly raised her head. “Hold on, Mr. Wilson.
What did you mean by your statement earlier? I thought we agreed that I would be going with you. Why am

I to be with the chairman all of a sudden?”

Sean’s expression darkened as he grumbled, “Why are you still being picky? You really think that you’re all

that, huh?”

“No, no, I didn’t mean that…” Faye hastily apologized.

They were about to arrive at Zayn’s office, so Sean slowed down his pace. He eased up on his stressed
features, sounding significantly less aggressive as he spoke to Faye once more, “Ms. Carter, our chairman is
a young, handsome man who makes a tub like me look dopey. You’re very fortunate to have caught his eye.
Serve our chairman well for the next few days. If he’s in a good mood, forget the three million. Thirty million
dollars will be a piece of cake.”

Thirty million dollars!

Upon hearing the number, Faye’s heart raced even faster.

“You’re… you’re being serious?”

“Of course I’m being serious! Why would a man in my position lie to you?” Sean smiled and said, “Alright,
his office is right ahead. The chairman’s waiting for you inside. You’ll need to do your best to satisfy him. Do
you understand?”

Faye clenched her teeth and nodded.

At that very moment, an all too familiar feeling of guilt stabbed at Faye ’s chest. She felt like she had wronged
Zayn.



They had been married for four years, yet she was still a virgin. She was a virgin who Zayn had yet to even
touch…

Regardless, she promptly pushed those feelings aside, Zayn was not worthy of her guilt whatsoever!

Sean approached the door of the office and knocked on it before he asked in a respectful manner, “Sir, may I
come in?”

It did not take long before a nonchalant voice called out the inside, “Come in.”

Sean suppressed his excitement as he pushed open the door and entered the room. In order to take full credit
of bringing Faye to him, he made her wait outside. He entered the office and found Sean in the room by

himself. He walked over and said, “Sir, I brought the girl here.”

“Hmm?” Zayn was confused.

Sean winked at him and said, “Sir, I’ve already briefed her. She admires you very much and claims that she’s
been wanting to meet you for quite a while now. She’s waiting right outside that door as we speak. I’ll send
her in immediately.”

The more Zayn listened, the more puzzled he became. What sort of sick idea had Sean plotted to make him

smile so sinisterly?
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